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QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER OF THE BRIGADE OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION NORTH-

WEST DEPARTMENT 

       B.A.R. SHOT 
Commander: Bob Cairns (330) 455-9722 

B.A.R. SHOT Editor: Karen Kashary (330) 523-0629 

Spring 2018 

NWD Commander’s Corner 

      
NW Dept. B.A.R. Members; 

 

I wanted to get a “fleshed out” schedule to you all, and hope you will choose to support as many 

events at you can in 2018.  We have a number of new sites and places we haven’t visited in a 

while, including the Spring Shoot in W. Va., the artillery school at Hale Farm, Blennerhassett Is., 

Monmouth N.J., and Schoenbrunn, along with some of regular spots, including the paid NW Dept. 

events at the Civil War Show, Fort Laurens, and Brecksville.  Please mark your calendars now, and 

watch for your cues to send in returns.  Please study the schedule, figure out which events you can 

make, and mark them of your calendar now, and I’ll see you at the first formation, 

 

HUZZAH THE NW Dept. !!!! 

Bob Cairns, 8th Pa Reg’t, Ft. Laurens Det. 

Commander, NW Dept. B.A.R. 

2018 Event Schedule 

  

 

5-6 May Ohio Civil War Show, Richland Country Fairgrounds, Mansfield, Ohio (coordinator-  

Bob Cairns)    

                       

You can read scores of illustrated books and visit dozens of museums, and you still will not get to 

see a fraction of the militaria on display at this NWD event, The Ohio Civil War Show, at the Rich-

land County Fairgrounds in Mansfield, Ohio.  Collectors and dealers from all over the United States, 

North America and even Europe fill seven large exhibit halls with items for display and sale.  Alt-

hough the major focus is on items from the American Civil War, there is still plenty to see from the 

Revolutionary War period.  The last few years the show has been expanded to include the period of 

the two World Wars.   Additionally there will be reenactors from a number of periods germane to 
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the show demonstrating and teaching about their special areas of interest.  Unlike museums, the arti-

facts are not behind glass, and in most cases are actually for sale.  Most of the exhibitors will gladly ex-

plain, discuss and in many cases allow you to handle items on their tables.  This show is one of the five 

largest of its type in the nation, and you get in free!! 

 

All you need to do is show up at the Richland County Fairgrounds in your Revolutionary War kit, and 

participate in several half hour-long public demonstrations of drill/firing/music/clothing, and a closing 

each day.  You will have ample time to visit all the show’s display areas, and you will be supporting the 

NWD.  This is one of those rare times in reenacting where we not only are entertaining and informing 

the public, but get to be entertained and informed.   

The sponsor has asked if we can do some camp life scenarios this year.  In the past we have not had a 

good place to set up a camp that is convenient and visible to the public.  I ask that this year you bring a 

tent and have some sort of blanket display/talk/demo for the public.  I also ask that units bring their col-

ors and we can have these flying to attract attention. 

 

Accommodations 

 

As always, straw, firewood and potable water are provided, and modern restrooms and showers are 

available.  Indoor sleeping is also available, and there is space for modern camping and campers.  

(There is a nominal fee for electric, water, and dumping hook-ups).   

 

No meals are provided.   There are several cafeterias and snack areas for breakfast and lunches, as well 

as food vending trailers.  There are also many sit-down and fast-food restaurants within a few minutes 

of the fairgrounds.  If you would like to cook 18th c., it is very welcomed.   

For those of you driving some distance, please note that the show closes at 3:00 PM Sunday, allowing 

you to get a good start toward home before supper time.  We would like you to try and be ready to go 

each day at 8:45 AM, so we can participate in the flag raisings.   

 

I hope you will consider this show for your calendars.  Even if you have attended in the past, the show is 

very different each year.  In the past, I’ve gotten to handle an original 1803 Harpers Ferry rifle, exam-

ine, measure and trace original Revolutionary War hunting bags, and watch a Civil War horse artillery 

battery move, unlimber, fire, limber and dash off the field behind six-horse teams, and last year a Brit-

ish grenadier bearskin was on display and for sale! Please support the NWD at the event with your at-

tendance.  For questions contact me, the event coordinator, at;     

Bob Cairns 

     1919 Yale Ave. NW 

     Canton, Ohio   44709 

     (330) 455-9722 

     robtcairns@cs.com 

Location 

 

The Richland County Fairgrounds adjoins Ohio State Route 30, in Mansfield, Ohio. Go to the Ohio Civil 

War Show website for more information on the show. If you live within a 90 minute drive, PLEASE sup-

port this NWD event, even if you can only come for one day. 

 Visit the show website at    ohiocivilwarshow.com.  
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2-3 June      Blennerhassett Island, Belpre, Ohio/Parkersburg W. Va., (coordinator - John Conklin) 

 

This event offers a truly unusual experience for us, since it is actually on an island in the Ohio River, 

with the ONLY access being by boat.  We have done events at this site in the past, and have always 

had a fine time.  I have attached the event notice that appeared in the April-May B.A.R. Courier, and 

the most important thing is to take note of the times for transportation to and from the island.  This 

site offers a chance at a real 18th c. feel in our camps, especially in the evening, since no vehicles will 

be coming and going.  John Conklin has arranged for a boat cruise and dinner Saturday evening, and 

there will be a good time to be had.  Please watch the NWDBARSHOT web page for updates, and if you 

have questions, contact John at; 

John Conklin 

Rt. 3, 9750 S.R. 685 

Glouster, Ohio   45732 

(740) 767-2399 

conklinjs@hotmail.com 

16-17 June   Battle of Monmouth 240th Anniversary, Freehold, N.J. 

  

 14-15 July   Fort Laurens, Bolivar, Ohio (coordinator - Bob Cairns) 

 

This site is the one we might consider the “home” of the NW Dept., since we hold our annual general 

membership meeting there, and it is always our best attend event of each season,  and I hope you will 

stop right now, and put this event on your 2018 calendar, if it is not already there.  We will be in-

volved in some new activities to keep this event fresh for you, and I hope we can break a record for 

the number of our men and distaff attending.  Please plan on attending and participating in this very 

important event.  As usual, there will be two lunches and Saturday supper provided, as well as the 

usual amenities. For questions contact Bob Cairns. 

  

 25-26 August      Fort Meigs, Perrysburg, Ohio (coordinator - Bob Kashary)   

 

Fort Meigs is an Ohio History Connection site at 29100 W. River Rd., Perrysburg, Ohio, 43551. 

 

Perrysburg is in the NW corner of Ohio, and is an easy drive for our members from Michigan, western 

Ohio and Indiana, as well as those of us from other parts of Ohio.  It is the largest reconstructed log 

stockade in North America, and there are other important military sites very near by, such as the Fall-

en Timbers battlefield and Fort Miamis (which both have nice walking trails with interpretive plaques).  

The site staff are very experienced working with and supporting living history groups, and we will be 

doing this event in partnership with the NorthWest Territorial Alliance, as we have in the two previous 

years.  There is plenty of room for anything we want to do, and the Saturday evening meal may be 

provided.  You are on your own for other meals.  They usually get a very good group of the public, and 

you can ply your interpreting skills all day.  Watch the B.A.R. SHOT for registration information. I RE-

ALLY hope that those of you within and hour or so of the site will plan to attend and support the NW 

Dept. B.A.R. 
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30 September     Brecksville Fallfest, Brecksville, Ohio (coordinator - Bill Lucas) 

 

This is an outstanding one-day event in the Cleveland Metro Park system.  The audiences of the 

public are always VERY large, and the event day is relatively short, with a lunch provided in a very 

nice, wooded setting.  I hope all of you that are within and easy drive will come and help promote 

the NW Dept. B.A.R. and the 8th Pa., and help teach about our chosen time period to large groups 

of public. 

20-21 October    Schoenbrunn Village, New Philadelphia, Ohio (coordinator – Bob Cairns) 

 

Another addition to our schedule this year is the reconstructed Moravian Indian town of Schoe-

brunn, just south of New Philadelphia, Ohio.  In the past we have held several schools at the site, 

but this year we will be participating in their Market Days event.  This event is open to the public 

and draws a very large public audience.  It will be necessary for you to pre-register with me, Bob 

Cairns, so we can give the event sponsor an accurate idea of our planned participation.  There will 

be indoor sleeping in the church, with the condition that you have everything out of the building 

each day by 9:00 AM.  There will be a free breakfast both Saturday and Sunday for 7:00-8:30 AM.  

Saturday dinner will be a pot luck stew, and you are asked to bring some dish to add to the meal.  

We will have space for our tent camp, and cooking and other camp-life demonstrations are encour-

aged.  The Trade Fair has a website; 

          http://www.ohio.org/events/schoenbrunn-village-18th-century-trade-faire 

 

We will be doing some planned scenarios, and I hope you will put this event on your calendars. The 

site’s address is 1984 E. High St., New Philadelphia, Oh  44663.  Please register with me by Mon-

day, 8 Oct.’18 

 

3-4 November    NW Dept. Fall Firelock Match, Log Cabin Shop, Lodi, Ohio (coordinators 

Bob Kashary & Joe Forte)      

    

 17-18 November 240th Commemoration, Fort Laurens March-In (coordinator – Bob Cairns) 

TENTATIVE 

 

Book Review:  Stirring the Pot With Benjamin Franklin:  

A Founding Father’s Culinary Adventures.  

by Rae Katherine Eighmey. Smithsonian Books, 2018.  $21.95 

 Writing to a friend, Franklin boasted “A turkey is to be killed for our dinners by the electrical 

shock; and roasted by the electrical jack, before a fire kindled by the electrified bottle.” Fortunately 

for Ben, the primitive Leyden Jar batteries didn’t pack much of a punch. Both he and the turkey 

survived when Ben accidentally touched both ends of the circuit.  

 Ms. Eighmey, a food historian, researched Franklin’s writings, selecting 62 dishes, mostly 

what he was served, not what he created himself. If you would like “hot water gruel” go right 

ahead. I might prefer ”winter squash pudding” or some of the fine sauces from his stay in France. 

All recipes have been adapted to the modern kitchen. You need not have an electric stove. 

Bruce Egli, Westmoreland County Militia 
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Blennerhasset Island 

June 2-3, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note that the event may be cancelled due to high water on the Ohio River.  Notice may be one 

week or less.   

The public arrives on the Island every hour on the half hour, first arrival at 11:30. Last public leaves 

at 5:30. The time before and after the Public is on the island offers an opportunity to do something 

different and interesting.  Those of us who have participated in earlier events on Blennerhassett Island 

really enjoyed them and expect to enjoy this one.  

 Meals: you w ill need to provide your own breakfast; lunches (as currently planned but sub-

ject to change) provided by ticket both days at the concession stand. Lunch will be from 11:00 – 

11:30 each day to avoid eating non-18th century food in front of the public.  

Saturday evening meal will be a dinner cruise on their Sternwheeler, the Island Belle. A minimum of 

20 persons is needed for the cruise to happen.  Persons not on the cruise will need to provide their 

own dinner.  Usual cost of the cruise $25.00 per person, $15 for the meal, $10 for the boat. The NWD 

Board has generously offered to pay  for the boat, making the cost per person $15.  The cruise will 

leave the Island landing about 6:30 and will return about an hour later, stopping at Point Park to dis-

charge those staying on land. Reservations for the dinner cruise, including payment, $15 pp, will be 

accepted by the undersigned until May 8, either by mail or in person at the Civil War Show.  Make 

checks payable to John Conklin. 
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Lodging: There are no Motels or Hotels in Belpre. In Parkersburg there are several motels, 

among them Wingate, Comfort Inn, Economy Inn, Hampton Inn, Town Place Suites – Marriott, and at 

least one hotel, the Blennerhassett.  Only the Blennerhassett hotel and the Marriott are close to Point 

Park and the Island Belle landing, with the Blennerhassett Hotel being the closer to the Point Park. 

Warning: Downtown Parkersburg is a warren of one-way streets and unsatisfactory signage so 

be careful. 

Getting to the Island:   

Those planning to camp on the Island for the weekend should come prepared to spend the 

entire event, Friday through Sunday, on the Island. Transportation to and from the Island will be via 

barge. There will be a pickup with wagon on the barge to carry our tents, etc. to our camp.  Vehicles 

are not generally allowed on the Island, but exceptions can be made, for example for a truck hauling a 

cannon. Transportation times are as follows: 

 Friday evening to the Island at 6 p.m., 7 p.m., and 8 p.m.; 

 Saturday morning 10 a.m. to the Island from Civitan Park for late arriving campers. 

Sunday afternoon from the Island at the conclusion of the event.  

Please note that the barge will only operate for us Friday evening, three trips, one trip Saturday morn-

ing, and one or more Sunday evening, and they are one-way to the Island Friday and Saturday, 

and one way from the Island on Sunday evening. 

  Those who prefer motels/hotels should use the Island Belle, the public transportation 

sternwheeler, to at 11:00 a.m. and from at 5:30 p.m., the Island on both Saturday and Sunday. 

Heavy/bulky items are not welcome on the Island Belle and should be brought to the Levee in Civitan 

Park and put on either the Friday evening or Saturday morning trips, understanding that the trips are 

each one-way.  Similarly, any heavy/ bulky items can put on the barge Sunday afternoon to 

be picked up at the Civitan Park Landing. 

John Conklin,  9750 SR 685,  Glouster, OH,  45732.     740-767-2399 

 

 

Notes from the Inspector 

     With the start of the 2018 NWD event season it’s time to get your kit ready.  Patch torn clothing, 

clean your firelock, and repair or treat your leather items.  This last item is one that most of us ne-

glect.  Leather items should be treated with some type of leather wax or neat’s-foot oil to help it stay 

supple and increase its useful life.  Many of you have had your cartridge box and bayonet scabbard for 

a long time and they may be drying out.  They probably were inexpensive when you bought them so 

you may be surprised to see that they are fairly costly today.  The “Congressional Cartridge Box”, car-

ried by many continentals costs in excess of $250.00 today.  For me I’d say it’s worth taking the time 

to keep it in good shape.  Shoes are another item that probably needs attention.  Again,  they are cost-

ly so taking care of them will pay for itself.  If you can’t find 18th C Blackball, the modern polish that 

comes in the round tin works well.   

     I hope you will find the time to enjoy many of the events the NWD board has planned. 

   

Respectfully, 

Joe Forte, 8th Pa. Reg't, Ft. Laurens Det. 

Inspector, North West Department, Brigade of the American Revolution 
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Adjutant’s Freshest Advices 

 

During Winter Quarters, your NWD Board of Directors has been busy planning events and the business 
of our Department. One discussion was of the safety, health and age of our membership.  The NWD 
has long had a First Aide Kit at events. We felt it time to take it to the next level. After the events of 
last season, and much discussion and research, a Motion was passed to purchase an AED. The NWD 
has purchased and will bring to every NWD Event an AED. For those that do not know, AED stands for 
automatic external defibrillator. It can be used on children to adults when it is suspected that they are 
having a cardiac event (heart attack).  The AED will automatically diagnose the life-threatening cardiac 
arrhythmias of ventricular fibrillation and pulseless ventricular tachycardia and can shock the heart 
back into rhythm.   Its location will be made known to Event Coordinators and Sponsors immediately 
upon arrival.  Its location will be made known at daily Officers Call.  If you wish to be certified by 
American Heart Assoc. in CPR and AED use, Thadd McClung is an Instructor and has volunteered to 
teach a class at events after hours. You can go online to YOU-TUBE to watch videos of how to use an 
AED. You DO NOT need to have certification to use the AED and you are covered for liability by “Good 
Samaritan” Laws.  Basically, if anyone is having a cardiac event, the first thing you do is tell someone 
to call 911 and bring the AED.  Ask if anyone knows CPR and begin. Once the AED arrives, open its 
case and push the POWER Button.  Then, just follow the directions given by the AED.  The AED will tell 
you exactly what to do and when to do it.  Continue until the Squad or next level of care arrives.   I 
would rather have an AED and never need it, versus needing an AED and not having one.  We are ag-
ing as an organization, but that does not mean we cannot learn a new skill.  I urge you, for the sake of 
your family and friends to take the American Heart CPR training.  If you have interest in seeing our 
AED please see MaryJo or Bill Lucas, Thadd McClung or me at an event. 

 

YMHS, 

Bob Kashary, 5th Va Reg’t 

NWD Adjutant 
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Letter to the Editor 

 

I just wanted to mention, if I may, two clarifications regarding some information in latest issue-and my 
comments are intended as informational/educational, NOT "blaming or accusatory" or egotistical in any 
way.  

 

1) Roy Najecki's article Proper Fit & Appearance of Clothing, Equipment & Accoutrements: A Basic 
Guide for the Revolutionary War Solider was excellent.  We all know Roy's expertise on all things 
"Revolutionary" and the fine historically accurate reproduction items he (and his late wife Debra) have 
for sale for many years.  At any rate, his article mentioned that regimental coat "Cuffs were about 3 
inches in width."  I am not sure if he was referring to ALL regimental coat cuffs i.e. both American and 
British as it is not clearly mentioned in that paragraph section, unlike the paragraph where he was talk-
ing about regimental coat lapels and he definitely distinguishes between the two.  I would just mention 
that the British Military Royal Clothing Warrant of 1768 specifically relates in the section on Lappels, 
Sleeves, and Pockets, that "The cuffs of the sleeve which turns up, to be three inches and a half 
deep," [underlining is my emphasis]. 

 

Since my interest and research has been focused more on the British military in the Pontiac Uprising 
and Revolutionary War as you know, I am not sure, do not recall if the American coats were to have 3 
inch cuffs as opposed the British 3 1/2 inch cuffs-I vaguely recall potentially reading that somewhere 
several years ago, although am not sure and definitely could be wrong  Both of you being more in 
knowledge and research about the American military in the Revolutionary War, you obviously know 
more about this than myself. 

 

Perhaps you could mention and clarify all the above in a brief section in the next issue of the 
B.A.R.SHOT 

 

2) I noticed where several persons in various articles of the most recent B.A.R.SHOT mentioned the 
term "authenticity" or "authentic" in referring to reproduction clothing and/or equipment. We all have 
been guilty of this, including myself, for many years in the past. I would just like to respectfully clarify 
that the correct term is/should be "historically accurate," something that was pointed out to me by a 
very knowledgeable friend about 2-3 years ago.  "Authentic" refers to something that is an "original" 
piece and our reproduction clothing, equipment and accoutrements are not original items (well, most of 
them or not as I'm sure we know some colleagues do have some original pieces of equipment they 
might carry around at some event! ) Rather, we have acquired and/or made items that are historically 
accurate in following the same pattern and/or mold of the original item being copied.   

 

Todd Harburn, 64th Reg’t of Foot 

 

Blanket Sale 

I mentioned a few months ago that we would have a Blanket Sale section in the BAR Shot. No one has 
submitted anything so far, but I’m including this section so it will be fresh in your memory. If you have 
something you’d like to sell send a description and perhaps a picture to my email:  

kalena4563@roadrunner.com and I will put it in the newsletter. Include your contact information so 
that anyone interested may contact you directly. Do not include the price you are asking. That is be-
tween you and the potential purchaser. 

Karen Kashary 

Editor 



9 

Department of the Geographers 

School of Instruction After Action Report 

 

The Department of the Geographers held their 11th annual School of Instruction on March 24-25 , 
2018 at Fort Ligonier. We would like to thank Erica Nuckles and the staff at Fort Ligonier for providing 
a excellent venue for us to hold the school. Our sincere gratitude to the speakers Paul Brennan,Scott 
Smith,Dr. R. Scott Stephenson, Phil Light, Dale Loberger, Dr. Robert Fryman, Robert Parks, Eric Pyle 
and Diane Turnshek that taught us during the course of the weekend. 

 To the fifty-five attendees that participated we owe our thanks as well. Our eclectic group came from 
as far away as Iowa,Georgia, New York and Canada. The School of Instruction is open to all B.A.R. 
members as well as to the preregistered public.  

 If you would like to be put on the contact list for next year`s school please contact us on FaceBook or 
at www.armygeographers.org   

 

 

http://www.armygeographers.org/
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RECENT HISTORICAL COSTUME BOOKS 

 

 Reviewed below are three recent “costume” books of historical clothing. The fine quality color 

photographs are vastly improved from what we once had to look at. While they are aimed at the effects 

of fashion and society on each other, we can enjoy them anyway. A new museum, The Kyoto Costume 

Institute in Japan, has amassed an impressive collection, and for the 18th and 19th Century clothing has 

designed mannequins with period physical characteristics so the clothing will appear as it was intended. 

The collection concentrates on high-class clothing, with few middle and lower class examples, but this 

has always been a problem, as lower-class clothing rarely survives intact. The Institute does not have a 

display facility of its own, but sends out exhibitions that travel to other museums world – wide. The web-

site has, as yet, only a few clothing examples to view. 

 There is very little here that people like us would have worn, or could even afford the materials to 

make and wear now. We can look at what the basic forms and methods that were used at that time. Like 

our forebears, we can enjoy a good sense of envy! 

 These three titles are available to check out at public libraries in Allegheny County (Pittsburgh), 

Pennsylvania. They may also be available from your own public library or by interlibrary loan. The sug-

gested pages below reflect my own knowledge or lack thereof, and may raise as many questions as they 

answer.  

Reigning Men: Fashion In Menswear 1715-2015. Edited by Sharon Sadako Takeda. Los Angeles County 

Museum of Art, 2016. ISBN 978-3-7913-5520-7. A large format book, mostly color photos. 

Page 26 = Needlepoint waistcoat, 1790. Text p. 38. 

Page 93 = Cotton trouser/overalls with integrated feet worn inside shoes. Text p. 107. These are     real-

ly different! 

Page 149 = A man’s casual coat vest, and breeches, 1790. Text p. 153. Note only two actual button-

holes on the coat. The small tricorn hat is a much older fashion to appear with this.  

Page 160 = In 1858 the required British “court ensemble” to attend official Royal events was still stuck 

in the 18th C. Think of it as an early replica. Ext p. 153. 

Page 181 = Padded stockings, 1775-1800. A gentleman must have well-formed legs! 

 

Bruce Egli, Westmoreland County Militia 



12 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This event is NOT a sanctioned B.A.R. event, but our membership is invited.  This sponsor has hosted 
B.A.R. events in the past, and if you are so inclined, you are encouraged to participate".   
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The NWD B.A.R. SHOT is the newsletter of the North West Department, Brigade of the Ameri-

can Revolution (NWD-BAR) and has been in publication since 1977. It is sent to subscribers and 

member families throughout the U.S. Subscription rates are $10 per year for non-members of 

the NWD-BAR. Visit our website at nwdbarshot.com. Cutoff dates for submissions: 

Winter Issue—Jan. 15  Spring Issue—April 15  Summer Issue—July 15 Fall Issue—Oct. 15 

Contact the editor for advertising rates ($7-$40, depending on size and placement). The Brigade 

of the American Revolution was established in 1962 as a not-for-profit association dedicated to 

recreating the life and times of the common soldier of the War for Independence, 1775-83. The 

NWD was established in 1973. Extracted passages are scholarly comment only. 

The NWD B.A.R. SHOT 

Editor: Karen Kashary 

9390 Brecksville Road 

Brecksville, OH 44141 

 


